The Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Connersville held their regular meeting on Monday, November 4, 2024, at 1:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall.

Mayor Chad Frank led the Pledge of Allegiance before the start of the meeting.

Mayor Chad Frank presided and called the meeting to order with Board members Diana Phillips and Jim Barrett present. City Attorney David Butsch was also present. Becky Gibson was absent.

Jim Barrett made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 21, 2024, regular meeting, and October 28 special meeting, Diana Phillips seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes."

Street/Utility Director Jeremy Wilson requested permission to have a Utility and a Street CDL reimbursement policy, where Utilities or the Street Department hire an individual who needs their CDL, where they can attend a 5-day class while working. They would be required to pay for the class if they quit prior to 2 years. Diana Phillips made the motion to approve, Jim Barrett seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes".

Street/Utility Director Jeremy Wilson requested permission to purchase a new engine for the Street Sweeper for \$12,423.20 which includes a 2-year warranty. Diana Phillips made the motion to approve, Jim Barrett seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes".

Diana Phillips made a motion to approve the City of Connersville claims of \$93,167.39, the City's payroll claims of \$568,807.20, and the Utility claims of \$527,254.42. Jim Barrett seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes."

Diana Phillips made a motion to adjourn with Jim Barrett seconding. All Board members voted "yes."

Chad A. Frank, Mayor

Diana Phillips, Board Member

Jim Barrett, Board Member

Rebecca Gibson, Board Member

ATTEST:

Rosemary Brown, Clerk Treasurer